
Phyllis
Christensen, 59

Funeral services were held
Tuesday at the Altamont
Baptist Church for Phyllis
(Mrs. Eugene) Christensen, 59,
of rural Harlan. Burial was in
the Cuppy's Grove Cemetery.

A member of Merit Mothers
and a former Shelby County
Mother of the Year recipient,
Mrs. Christensen died Sat.,
June 21 at Myrtue Memorial
Hospital in Harlan.

A farm wife the past 37
years in Fairview Township,
she was also a past president of
the Mid-America Baptist
Women, and worked with the
American Cancer Society
Reach to Recovery program.

Survivors include her
husband, Eugene; two sons -
Calvin of Spencer and Cary of
Stuart; one daughter, Chris Boe
of New York City; three
brothers - H. A. Brewer of
Montrose, Colo., 0. K. Brewer
of Clarinda and C. D. Brewer of
Jacksonville, 111.; and six
grandchildren.

Burmeister Funeral Home
handled the arrangements in
Harlan.


